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Biloxi Diocese takes no official stand on Initiative 26

[ emphasis added ]

BILOXI -- The Biloxi Diocese, which includes 17 southern Mississippi counties, will not take 

a stand in favor or against Initiative 26. 

“The stance of the Diocese of Biloxi is that the push for a state amendment could ultimately harm the United States Conference of Catholic Bishops’ efforts to overturn Roe v. Wade,” said Shirley M. Henderson, director of communications for the diocese. 

“We encourage all voters to make educated, informed choices as they vote in the upcoming election.” 

However, Henderson said she emailed information she received from Personhood Mississippi 

to the priests in charge of the various parishes “to do as they prefer.” 

The grass-roots organization of abortion opponents is sponsoring the amendment to the state constitution. 

-- Donna Harris

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
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Statement from Columbia Christians for Life (11/9/2011):  [ Correction/Revision of 11/3 and 11/7 ]  

     In several States, Roman Catholic Bishops in the United States Conference of [ Roman ] Catholic Bishops [ USCCB.org ] have opposed State-level Personhood legislation.  In Mississippi, there are

two Roman Catholic Dioceses: the Diocese of Jackson (upstate) and the Diocese of Biloxi (lower).

     The Bishop in the Jackson Diocese (Bishop Latino) has been opposed to the Mississippi Personhood Constitutional Amendment at least as far back as April 2009 (see Jackson Diocese statement, “Diocesan Comment, October 19, 2011, Personhood Initiative”).

     Conversely, from other information received, and from the language supportive of the Mississippi Personhood Constitutional Amendment in the February 23, 2011 (“personal”) letter from the “Vicar General” (though not the Bishop himself) of the “Catholic Diocese of Biloxi”, 

it appears that the Biloxi Catholic Bishop/Diocese has in the past been supportive, whereby, at an

earlier stage in the effort, the Biloxi Bishop reportedly became the first Roman Catholic Bishop 

in the U.S. to help in the petition drive essential to getting the Amendment 26 initiative certified for the ballot.  Other anecdotal information indicates that the Mississippi Personhood Constitutional Amendment effort has been and continued to be supported by other persons in the Biloxi Diocese.

     However, as indicated in the Nov. 2 SunHerald.com article above, it appears now that the “official/public” position of the Biloxi Diocese is to line up with the anti-State-level Personhood legislation position of other Roman Catholic Bishops in the USCCB, such as in the Jackson Diocese of Mississippi, as well as in several other States, as seen in the spokesperson’s statement:

     “The stance of the Diocese of Biloxi is that the push for a state amendment could ultimately   

        harm the United States Conference of Catholic Bishops’ efforts to overturn Roe v. Wade”.  

     Nevertheless, as reported in a National Catholic newspaper (11/2/11), in the Biloxi Diocese, “individual priests remained free to support or not support the amendment within their respective parishes," according to this same spokesperson, the Biloxi Diocese communications director.

